India November 1, 1961 Mr. Abraham Jhirad Union of Orthodox Jewish Congregations of India c/o Magen Hasidim Synagogue 8 Morland Road Bombay, India Dear Abraham: We have not corresponded for a long time and this is as good an occasion as any to resume. I hope that all is well with you and with all our friends in Bombay. I wonder whether you are still considering accepting the position of Executive Director for the Union, as we had discussed the matter at length before I left India. Meanwhile, I wonder if some arrangements could be made to extend your well known hospitality to two couples, very dear friends of mine and staunch pillars of the Orthodox community in New York, who are scheduled to visit Bombay in November. Their names are Mr. and Mrs. Max Naus and Mrs and Mrs. Adolph Schreiber. Their itinerary calls for them to arrive in Bombay at 10:30 A.M. on November 14th and to leave at 8:30 A.M. on November 16th. They will be staying at the Taj Mahal Hotel. It would be nice if they could be introduced to some of our Jewish friends and show them some of the Synagogues and other places of interest in your fair city. Sincerely yours, RABBI NORMAN LAMM NL:ff